
 

 

 

City Hall        July 18, 2022 
 
The Rossville City Council meeting was called to order on Monday, July 18, 2022 at 6:00 pm by Mayor James 
Meyer. 
 
Council members present were Todd Reeves, Trish Heim and Toby McCullough.  Dan Glotzbach and Taylor 
Morelli were absent. 
 
Also present were Chad Shafstall, Brad Kirk, Shelly Robertson and Jason Connell. 
 
Motion by Trish Heim to approve minutes of the July 5, 2022 meeting as written was seconded by Todd Reeves 
and carried. 
 
The following bills were presented; 
 Alan Zlatnik    $1,647.54 Lisa Stum   $1,165.10 
 Ks Employment Security Fund         97.65 Tracey Taylor        838.38 
 Michael Kirk      1,305.73 Randall Anderson       994.44 
 Douglas Schreiner        388.35 Frederick White        108.05 
 Jason Connell      1,021.67 Harry Hammer III       135.46 
 Tina Dick         492.05 Trent Stanley     1,433.40 
 Jacob Akin         199.03 EFTPS-Fed Wh     1,025.65 
 EFTPS-FICA      2,241.34 EMPower Retirement       447.00 
 Grace Hier         150.00 Kansas Payment Center      123.69 
 Kansas Withholding Tax        513.21 KP & F      1,215.89 
 KPERS       1,452.36 Alexander Pump & Services, Inc      340.00 
 Blue Cross Blue Shield of Ks    9,943.32 AFLAC         490.28 
 Amazon.com         176.67 D & D Security          24.95 
 Ks Dept of Health & Environment      370.00 Casey’s      2,251.88 
 Evergy       5,258.43 MARC         425.14 
 Menards           65.94 Ks State Treasurer-court fees      498.00 
 Sam’s Club         116.84 Yahoo           23.99 
 Stanley E Oyler Law Offices    1,612.50 Universal Chemical LLC       880.44 
 TOTAL     37,474.37 
  
Motion by Toby McCullough to pay bills as presented totaling $39,474.37 was seconded by Trish Heim and 
carried.  
 
Motion by Toby McCullough to approve agenda with addition of Chad Shafstall was seconded by Trish Heim and 
carried.  
 



Shelly Robertson of Margarita Express was present to request permission for sale of margarita’s and bloody 
mary’s in City Park during Tall Corn Festival celebration. Following discussion motion by Todd Reeves to approve 
sale of alcoholic beverages in City Park during Tall Corn Festival provided that vendor works with Rossville 
Community Development Committee in complying with all regulations was seconded by Toby McCullough and 
carried. 
 
Chad Shafstall was present to give information to the council regarding city cleanup. Shafstall noted that location 
of dumpsters worked well and that he hauled $96.00 of scrap that he will use to purchase 50 pool passes along 
with another 50 passes that he will donate to be distributed to kids in the community. Shafstall made suggestions 
such as having equipment available to compact items and noted that it would be nice to have another such event 
in the fall. No action was taken. 
 
Utility Employee Brad Kirk reported that the utility department is getting ready for Tall Corn Festival and that 
Catron Construction started shelter house repairs today. 
 
Kirk reported that contractors cleaning sewer lines located area of concern in main line at E. Perry and Navarre 
that may require repair. 
 
Police Chief Jason Connell reported on code compliance issues and thanked those that helped with dumpsters 
during cleanup. 
 
Mayor continued employee discussion of salary review until next regular meeting. 
 
Council reviewed draft of 2023 budget setting mil levy at 47.984 and noted that City would exceed the revenue 
neutral rate set by the county. Council approved draft. Notice to be sent to Shawnee County Clerk. 
 
Mayor reported on progress of exercise trail lease agreement with Doug French.  
 
Clerk provided information on Kansas Gas Service franchise renewal. Following discussion council requested that 
franchise agreement be prepared using a franchise fee of 3%. 
 
Council had discussion regarding spraying of weeds on railroad tracks.  
 
Council discussed city newsletter.  
 
Motion by Trish Heim to adjourn was seconded by Todd Reeves and carried. Meeting adjourned at 6:49pm. 
 

Lisa M. Stum 
City Clerk 

 
 


